Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: parking fines
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Many thanks for taking the time to review this request and for your feedback. I understand the reasoning behind not being able to share this date, but I was wondering if it would be acceptable to amend the previous request to the below as a compromise, with a time period of 2 years? 

Instead of specific bays, could we amend the request to: 
· The top 5 most fined parking streets within your local borough 
Answer:

Penalty Charge Notices issued to the top 5 streets for the 2-year period 1st April 2020 to 31st March 2022:

London Road 4,865

Western Road 2,142

Bishop Street 1,792

Saxby Street 1,199

Market Place 1,187

· The top 5 streets which have received the most appeals within your local borough
The council is unable to provide the information for top 5 streets which have received the most appeals. Our system does not record the number of challenges or appeals received for individual streets.  

To provide the information, we would need to check the correspondence for each PCN that relates to your request to confirm if a PCN was challenged or appealed. 
As a snapshot, 4,865 PCN’s have been issued to London Road in the period requested. To check the correspondence logs of each of these PCN’s to confirm if it was challenged or appealed, at an average of 3 PCN’s per minute, would take approximately 27 hours of a officer’s time. Additionally, more than just the top 5 streets would also need to be checked to determine and confirm the information requested.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Additional parking information, such as PCN’s issued for each year and on individual streets, monthly data and income is available on Leicester City Council’s Open Data webpages and can be found using the following link:

https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/?q=parking&sort=modified
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
